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Blessings at Easter 

“This is th_ ^[y th_ Lor^ h[s m[^_, l_t us r_joi]_ 
[n^ \_ gl[^.” 

 

God gave His precious life for us. 
He died on the cross to save us. 

He has risen for us. 
For He really LOVES us. 

Yes, He died. 
He rose. 
He lives. 

His Spirit lives within. 
Let us rejoice and be glad. 

Alleluia! 
 

We wish for you an Easter decorated with the gifts of 
peace, joy and love 

 which are the gifts of our Risen Lord and Savior.  

 May each day be a day to rejoice and give praise.  

Know that you are in our prayers.   
A mass will be offered for you and your intentions during 

the Easter Season. 
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Appointment of District Superior and Council 

By Sr. Gloria Schultz 

We had our consultative vote and I will remain the District Superior for 3 
more years.  It was suggested by Mother Maria Goretti that we have 3 
councilors instead of two.  Sr. Francis Mortola remains the first assistant.  
Sr. Rosalie Hughes continues as 2nd assistant.  Sr. Juliana Djo is now the 
third assistant.  We welcome her and value the gifts and ideas that she 
brings.  Pray that the Spirit will lead and guide us in the decisions for the 
District and that we will hear and follow faithfully.  

 

District USA Moves Forward  

Since the Chapter in September, we have been working hard in the Dis-
trict to do the follow-up work of the Chapter.  The document that we 
write at the Chapter is known as the Capitular Acts.  The document has 
arrived and we are making efforts to put it into practice.  At our District 
Assembly, we noted areas that we need to stress in the District.  From 
that each Sister decided what they 
would like to work on personally.  
From the Sisters plan, a house plan 
was drawn up.  In the future a clear-
er District plan will be made to fur-
ther our efforts to grow.  The logo 
from the Chapter is "Alive in the 
Word; let us be light."  Our efforts 
to grow will help to keep this alive 
in our hearts. 
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Update of Sisters 
Sr. Francis left for the Philippines on February 5 and was to return the 
beginning of March however her sister Delsa ended up in the hospital 
with pneumonia, high sugar, and a mass on her thyroid.  Since the sur-
gery cannot be done until the lungs are completely clear, Sr. Francis will 
not return until the end of April so that she can be there for the surgery 
and part of the recovery of Delsa.  Please remember them in prayer. 

Sr. Dorothea received difficult news that her only brother who is 67 has 
colon and liver cancer.  He had 50% of his colon removed, has recuper-
ated and started treatment.  Prayers are appreciated.  

Sr. Nenita Leonardo went for her home visit in the Philippines on Febru-
ary 26th and will return on March 31st.  It is good that she could be with 
her family as they make decisions about the needs of her sister who lost 
everything in the disaster.  Please continue to keep the family in prayer.   

Sr. Juliana will have her home visit in Korea May 26th so that she can 
see her sister who’s health is failing. Please keep Sr. Juliana and her 
family in prayer. 

Sr. Estela and Sr. Daria who are missioned in Washington, D.C. will 
have their home visits this summer.  Sr. Estela will go to the Philippines 
and Sr. Daria to Korea.  May they have safe travels and return refreshed 
and renewed.  

Sr. Norma will be coming to District USA and will be missioned in Wake-
field at Divine Living Infant Center.  We are waiting to hear her arrival 
date from the Philippines.  We are grateful for her yes to serve here and 
wait, with open arms.  

Sr. Juliana,  
Sr. Gloria,  
Archbishop Sample and 
 Sr. Priscilla  
at the Installation of  Bishop  
Doerfler. 
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Installation and Ordination  
of Bishop John F. Doerfler 

By Sr. Gloria Schultz 
With great excitement, we gathered at St. Peter’s Cathedral on Feb-

ruary 11, 2014 for the ordination and installation of the Thirteenth Bishop of 
the Marquette Diocese.  It was the Feast of our Lady of Lourdes and this 
added meaning to us since we believe that all of this took place under the 
guidance and protection of Our Blessed Mother.  This was an added gift to 
the fact that we were being gifted with our Bishop that we had waited for 
expectantly and 
patiently.  

Bishop 
John Doerfler was 
the Vicar General of 
the Diocese of 
Green Bay, Wiscon-
sin.  Archbishop 
Allen H. Vigneron 
of Detroit  was the-
ordaining Bishop.  
He was joined by 
the former Bishop 
of the Diocese of 
Marquette, Arch-
bishop Alexander 
Sample of Portland 
in Oregon, and Bishop David L. Ricken of Green Bay as co-consecrating Bish-
ops.  It was a treat for us to connect again with our friend, Archbishop Sam-
ple.  

It was a beautiful celebration of praise and honor to our God.  The 
Cathedral was packed and hundreds of voices rang out the praises of God. It 
was very uplifting to our spirits.  The whole celebration was filled with the 
Spirit and we felt honored to be in attendance in this historic moment when 
the Spirit was so alive and active.  

I was honored to be chosen to represent the Sisters of the Diocese 
to go forward to give our new Bishop the sign of peace.  It gave me the op-
portunity to thank him for his “yes” to serve us.   

At the reception, we had an opportunity to join the reception line 
and to greet him in the name of the Sisters of St. Paul.  Needless to say a 
group picture was a part of this process and we now treasure this picture.  

May God bless him and continue to lead and guide him as he serves 
the Diocese of Marquette.  

Sr. Dorothea, Sr. Juliana,  Sr. Gloria, Bishop Doerfler, Sr. Nenita, 
Sr. Priscilla and Sr. Rosalie 
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Archdiocese of Washington, D.C. Grant 

By Sr. Gloria Schultz 
 We are truly blessed to have received grant money again this 
year from Washington, D.C. to help with present needs and long-range 
planning needs as the Sisters age.  We are very thankful for the generosi-
ty shown us in this grant.  A list of 
our purchases follows: 
 

A hospital bed 
2 bedside stands 
Lift chairs 
Lift chair stand 
8 chapel chairs with arms 
2 laundry baskets 
Shopping cart 
Hand truck 
IPads and covers 
Memory foam for some of the beds 
 

We are so blessed to have these 
items.  They help us a great deal and 
make life easier.  As our few num-
bers grow older, the need gets great-
er and greater.  We pray for the person who started the grant and for 
those who distribute it.  May the Spirit continue to lead and guide them, 
take care of their needs, and wrap them in love.  
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Bake Sales and Donations for the Philippines 

The Sisters of St. Paul de Chartres in Marquette along with friends 
and the cooperation of St. Christopher Parish held two cinnamon 
roll bake sales to help the victims of the disaster in the Philippines.  
One was in December and the other one the end of January.  The 
money was delivered to our Sisters who head a disaster team to 
help victims in need.  We were absolutely amazed at the generosi-
ty of the people.  Many bought at the bake sale. Many donations 
were given at the bake sale, mailed to us, and given to our Sisters.  
We were able to raise 
around $20,000 all togeth-
er.  Some money was also 
given to Sr. Nenita to bring 
to her family to help with 
the building expenses for 
her sister.  We cannot find 
the words in our hearts to 
thank St. Christophers for 
letting us bake in the 
Church Hall kitchen and 
hold the sale in their 
Church, all those who 
helped with the baking and 
sale, and all those who 
bought goodies and/or do-
nated.  We ask God to pour 
out his blessings on them 
with the same generous re-
sponse and even 
 greater.  
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God Smiled at Me  
   - Sr. Priscilla DeGuzman 

The very first time I saw a Sister was in a 
market in the Philippines.  I was about 5 
years old then, I thought she was the 
most beautiful creature I’ve ever seen - 
more so when my mother explained to 
me who she was, what she does and 
how she loved God with all her life . . 
Then I knew what I wanted to be.  
When I told my dad I wanted to become 
a Sister, his answer was that I needed to 
grow up first and learn more about 
God . . And so my journey began. . . 

   As I grew up, my plans changed from 
being a flight attendant, concert pianist, to 
a ballet dancer, but when I made my first 
communion among hundreds of children 
in the church, the priest pointed at me 
and announced that I was an angel … 
hmmm.. That sounded better.  So I took 
interest in helping the Sisters at church, 
played the organ for the choir, became a 
member of the Legion of Mary and was 
teaching cathechism at 12 years of age. 
   Right after High School graduation, I 
asked my dad again if I could be a Sister.  

His reply was that all Sisters finish college first.  So I finished my 
Bachelor of Science in Nursing in a school run by the Sisters of St. 
Paul.  College was fun, especially with my classmates “The Flo-
racoelis” who up to now are still closely connected with each 
other supporting one another.  I enjoyed meeting new friends, 
swimming, tennis, jogging along the beach, parties, roller skating 
and playing volleyball on the college varsity team . . . And contin-
ued to know and love God.   
   I joined the Sisters of St. Paul in 1977 in the Philippines, a year 
after I finished college.  I made my perpetual vows in 1986.  

Baby Priscilla 

First Communion 
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   However, a family crisis 
led me to decide to as-
sume responsibilities for 
my parents because of 
their health issues and 
financial situation.  So I 
asked to leave communi-
ty and worked in Los 
Angeles as a registered 
nurse at St. Vincent Med-
ical Center. I was privileged to work with the best Doheny oper-
ating room staff, anesthesiologists and world renowned neuro-
otolgists and neurosurgeons of the House Ear Institute.   

   When both my parents 
passed away, I asked to 
return in community with 
the Sisters of St. Paul de 
Chartres in the District 
USA where I am now 
back in formation. 
   Looking back through 
the years of my journey, I 
saw how God so lovingly 
cared and protected me.   
   He generously blessed 
me with opportunities to 

do what I needed to do for my family. 
   God lovingly sheltered me in His grace to overcome challenges 
including battling a rare benign heart tumor. Thanks to all the 
support and care of Dr. Taro Yokoyama, St. Vincent Heart Team, 
Dr. Derald Brackmann, the surgeons and staff of St. Vincent,  
The Floracoelis, my family, and sisters Ivy and Lina. 
   He provided a path for me to continue praying and serving Him 
with the secular religious women called the Sisters for Christian 
Community. 
   He wonderfully allowed me to enjoy singing and playing the pi-
ano for the Filipino choirs, teach Catechism and simply love and 

With my parents at my final vows in the Philippines 

With the Sisters of St. Paul in the Philippines 
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be loved by the parishion-
ers, volunteers and families 
of St. Casimir Church, St. 
Vincent Chapel and 
Columban Church. 
   In God’s great wisdom, 
He surrounded me with 
holy men and women, sent 
me angels and friends, fam-
ily and relatives, who made 
sure that when my task of 
caring for my parents was 
done, my journey brought 
me back with the Sisters of 
St. Paul.   
   I am especially thankful 
for my Spiritual Directors, 
Fr. James Hanley, SJ; Fr. 
Ernie Espina, CM; Fr. Tom 
Karanauskas, Sr. Joyce 
Weller, DC, and my Mom Poly. 
   So here I am now surrounded by God’s beauty in nature and 
hearts of the people of Marquette, enjoying the warm love and-
support of the Sisters of St. Paul, making me feel that God is 
smiling at me and that where I am now is where God wants me 
to be. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Catechism Class in California 

Nursing in California 

Sr. Pricilla DeGuzman 



Archangel 
Anonymous 
Rev. Emmett M. Norden 
Angel 
Fr. Ryan Ford, Menominee, MI 
Patricia Hallman, Washington, DC 
Bert & Violet Lara, Marquette, MI 
Saint 
Bob & Kathy Bixby, Berwyn Heights, MD 
Angela Christian, Mitchellville, MD 
Rev. Timothy Desrochers, Gwinn, MI 
Dorothy Giovannini, Kalamazoo, MI 
Sandi Goodreau, Brampton, MI 
Rev. Arnold Grambow, Gladstone, MI 
Mary Havalda 
Bonnie Hurkmans, Marquette, MI 
Scott & Kerry Matejik, Kensington, MD 
Harriet Maull, Fairfield, PA 
Norma McCormack, North Bethesda, MD 
Dennis & Laura Soldner, Marquette, MI 
Margaret Trone, Bethesda, MD 
Tim & Susie Zhulkie, Marquette, MI 
Cherub 
Glen D. Bressette, Sr., Marquette, MI 
Msgr. Ronald T. Browne, Livonia, MI 
Barb Charlier, Powers, MI 
Agnes Coleman, Washington, DC 
Marilyn Creten, Escanaba, MI 
Steven Dion, Lansing, MI 
John Kraft, Republic, MI 
Susie Lewis, Washington, DC 
Stephen & Patricia, Marquette, MI 
Linda Morrison & Aimee Leisure-Martins,  
  Marquette, MI 
   In memory of Marcilio Martins-Leisure 
Katherine Murwin, Menominee, MI 
Miss Mary Russell, Bethesda, MD 
Anne Sheehan, Bethesda, MD 
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Sylvain, Bethesda, MD 
Scott & Cathy Thorrington, Marquette, MI 
Johnette Tomasoski, Manistique, MI 
Chuck & Judy Wanberg, Marquette, MI 
Stephanie Wilson, Amasa, MI 
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Compassionate Hearts Club 
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Mission Projects 

Our hearts are overflowing with gratitude for the generous 
support that you have given for our mission projects.  A list 
of how the money was distributed will follow.  Just a re-
minder, the amounts will vary as some people opt to donate 
to a specific mission or for a specific purpose.  

Haiti  $6147 

Catholic Schools in the Diocese of Marquette  $3210 

Victims of Human Trafficking $3430 
We receive many thank you notes and know that money is 
being used for what we ask.  Many students have received 
scholarships to pay or help pay for their tuition.  Money 
was used for such things as doctors and dentists to help vic-
tims of human trafficking.  In Haiti we continue to aid the 
schools, salaries, and take care of the some of the needs of 
the Sisters. 

 

Haitian School Children 
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Haiti 
By Sr. Gloria 

Our Sisters in Haiti 
are continuing to serve the 
poor with great zeal and 
courage.  Sr. Mary Ann Lau-
rin, just returned from Haiti 
and was able to share the 
following news with us.  If 
you remember, the school 
and District House were de-
stroyed in the earthquake.  
One small house was still 
standing and another small 
house was built to protect them from the weather however it has no run-
ning water.   Termites are devouring the wood.  Benefactors from St. 
Bartholomew Island in the Caribbean put up a temporary box school and 
it is also getting eaten by termites.  They called it box schools as they are 
small and in the shape of a box.  There are 8 separate buildings for the 
school and each one has 2 classes.  They only have basic essentials, no 
audio-visuals, one old chalkboard, and just a few books.  The children 
learn mostly by memorizing.  As you already know from what you read, 
they need to build a school and convent.  The convent needs to be large 
enough to also be a novitiate or it has to be a separate building.  The Sis-
ters are now trying to figure out ways to raise the money to fund these 

projects.  
     Plans are to raise money for the 
school first to better serve the chil-
dren and those in needs.  They have 
35 to 40 students in each class right 
now so they are very crowded.  The 
needs of the Sisters will come after 
our students are taken care of.  
     We are in the middle of con-
struction of an orphanage in Haiti.  
It is more than an orphanage since 
we take in children when the par-
ents cannot take care of them.   

Haitian School Children 

Sister’s Convent in Haiti 
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Thank you!! 
A Special  THANK YOU to all who 
donated for the storm disaster in 
the Philippines.  
 
A heartfelt thank you to all who 
had sent donations, gifts, and  con-
tributed to our Mission Projects. 
 
Ray & Jeanneane Adamini,  
  Marquette, MI  
Mark & Julie Aho, Marquette, MI 
   In memory of Ira Hutchison 
Pauline Aho, Gwinn, MI  
Norbert Beauchamp, Marquette, MI  
Bishop Noa Home, Escanaba, MI  
Mary Alice Boone, Marquette, MI  
Glen Bressette, Sr., Harvey, MI  
Lennea  Bressette, Marquette, MI  
Norbert & Carol Bufka, Midland, MI 
   In memory of Ira Hutchison 
Rita Burke, Bethesda, MD  
Emerita Cabigas  
Jack & Mary Ann Campbell,  
  Austin, TX 
Barbara Charlier, Powers, MI  
Julie Carnahan, Saint Cloud, MN  
Kyeong Choi, Fairfax, VA  
Church of the American Martyrs, 
Kingsford, MI  
Ken & Maura Davenport,  
   Marquette, MI  
     In memory of Ira Hutchison 
Russell & Paulette Dupras, 
    Escondido, CA  
Stephen & Linda Dupras,  
  Marquette, MI  
David & Tatyana Desjardins, 
  Irving, TX  

Stephen & Sompong Dion, Lansing, MI 
Arlys Eastvold, Fort Myers, FL  
Margaret Finnerty, Escanaba, MI  
Thomas Fitzgerald, Bethesda, MD  
Sandra Frattali, Bethesda, MD  
Teresita Gelvoria, Northridge, CA  
Rebecca Gerardis, Marietta, GA  
   In memory of Ira Hutchison 
Gaurdian Angels Church,  
   Crystal Falls, MI  
Nancy Giuliani, Marquette, MI  
Rev. Arnold Grambow, Gladstone, MI  
Joseph Gregorich, Marquette, MI  
Greg & Cheryl Gustafson,  
   Marquette, MI 
     In honor of Chutima Air Gustafson 
Dean Jackson, Marquette, MI  
Jean Jackson, Marquette, MI   
Harold & Mary Jane Johnson,  
   Menominee, MI   
Rev. Jeff Johnson, Skandia, MI  
Robert & M Elizabeth Joyce,  
   Silver Spring, MD  
Knights of Columbus #689,  
   Marquette, MI  
Knights of Columbus #2894,    
    Negaunee, MI  
Donald Koskey, Marquette, MI 
Michael Kowalski  
Thomas & Carol LaPenna,  
   Marquette, MI  
William & Doris Lewis, Escanaba, MI  
Janis L’Hullier, Menominee, MI  
Dorothy Lippold, Escanaba, MI  
Angeline Lundquist, Menominee, MI  
Linday Lynch, Marquette, MI  
Wayne & Jennifer Madden,  
   Sault Ste Marie, MI  
Sandra Mathias, Escanaba, MI  
Rev. Allan Mayotte, Wakefield, MI  
Amelia Mebane, Washington, DC  
Beverlyann Moe, Marquette, MI  
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Bonnie Moore, Honolulu, HI  
Naomi Morin, Escanaba, MI  
Genevieve Murphy, Boca Raton, FL  
Jae Murphy, Chesterfield, MO  
Nichols & Associates, Washington, DC 
Michael Nidiffer, MD, Marquette, MI  
   In memory of Ira Hutchison 
Joan & Daniel Paul, Gladstone, MI   
Hong Thi Phan, Mishawaka, IN  
Rev. Thomas Poisson, Bark River, MI   
Margaret Ann Puritano, Annandale, VA  
Mary Frances Quaid, Washington, DC  
Bernadette Reider, Marquette, MI  
James Sawaski, Newberry, MI   
Virginia Slattery, Marquette, MI  
St. Peters Cathedral Altar Society,    
   Marquette, MI  
Substance Abuse Services,  
   Dickinson County, MI  
Susan Suk, Chesterfield, MO  
Erna Sullivan, Bethesda, MD  
Deacon Dave & Diane Talford,  
   Escanaba, MI  
Susan Tanseco, Washington, DC  
Arnold Taylor, Escanaba, MI  
Maria Terry, Bethesda, MD  
John & Phyllis Trudeau,  
  Marquette, MI  
Robert Turner, Ishpeming, MI  
Norma Wagner, Negaunee, MI  
Linda Walton, Deale, MD  
Rita WIllour, Marquette, MI  
Yeo Yoo, Carmel, IN  
Donald & Rita Zalewski,  
   Stevens Point, WI  
Tim &Sue Zhulkie, Marquette, MI 
   In memory of Ira Hutchison  
 



Want more information about becoming a Sister of St. Paul? 

    You  may write or email Sr. Gloria Schultz at: 

    Sisters of St. Paul de Chartres 

   1300 County Road 492 

    Marquette, MI  49855 

    Email:  srstpaulweb@yahoo.com 

    www.sistersofstpaulusa.org 
    “Like” us on Facebook: 
www.facebook.com/SistersofStPaulUSA   

Envelope Enclosed 
     We are enclosing an envelope for those who may wish to make a 
donation, write for information, be added/deleted/make correction to 
the mailing list or to add a friend to the mailing list, etc. 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
Name ____________________________________________________ 
Address __________________________________________________ 
_________________________________________________________ 

Telephone ________________________________________________ 

Email ____________________________________________________ 

_________ I wish to be added to your mailing list 

_________  I would like more information on becoming a Sister 

_________  I would like information on including you in my will 

_________ I wish to make a donation for ___________________ 

___________ I wish to make a donation for ______________ to the  

        Mission Projects 
  ____ To rebuild Haiti Schools and Haitian relief 
 
  ____ Victims of Human Trafficking—Hope House 
 
             ____ The Catholic Schools in Marquette Diocese 


